A meeting of Margaretting Parish Council took place at the Village Hall, Wantz Road on Thursday 10th June2010 at 7.30 p.m.

Present: P Savill (Chairman), M Scott, A Smith and K Young.
In attendance two members of the public.

16  Apologies for absence
H Blurton, T Boem, W Cant, N Marshall and Cllr I Grundy.

17 Declarations of Interest

There were no Declarations of Interest.

18  Democratic Time.
a.  W Henderson reported that a tree in Maldon Road had been knocked down by a car and the tree now needed tidying up.  Clerk to report to Highways.

b.  W Henderson reported a possible leaking valve as water was running down Maldon Road by the Nuns Crossing gate.  Clerk to report to Essex & Suffolk Water.

c.  Angela Smith thought the 30 mph speed limit should be extended from Tandridge to Galleywood or at least a 40mph limit should be in force to Whitesbridge.  P Savill to contact Louise Lockwood at Essex County Council.
d.  Angela Smith spoke about Whitesbridge which was dated 1770; it is listed and of historical interest.  The walkboards needed attention and vegetation below and around them needed to be cleared along with the weeding on the bridge.  It was agreed that this site be added to the PC’s maintenance and repairs list.  P Savill to contact Louise Lockwood at Essex County Council.

e.  Bulb planting at the island at the Swan Lane junction.  It was thought that the area was a bit rough and tough for planting.  M Scott to ask Helen Boem to comment.

f.  Village Gateway/Maldon Road.  A Smith explained where Maldon Road ended, which was over the A12 bridge.
19  Minutes
The minutes of the meeting dated 13th May 2010 were agreed and signed as a true and correct record.

20  Matters Arising

a. Height Restriction (Maldon Road, Railway Bridge) - P Savill reported that some new signs (showing metric and imperial measurements) were to be installed.  A Smith suggested that the signs should be put up along the Main Road as once in Maldon Road the only places to turn for a large vehicle would be Parsonage Lane or Orton Close.
b. Dog Bins - The clerk outlined costings of the dog bins; £256.15 for bin and installation from CBC.  Clerk to arrange for the one opposite the school to be installed.  It was agreed to wait for H Blurton to suggest the site for The Tye before ordering one for The Tye.

c. Office Space – M Scott had spoken to the secretary of the Horticultural Society, who thought
there wasn’t enough space in the Horticultural Shed to store the bollards and bins.  M Scott to raise this matter with the village hall committee.

d.  Four Oaks – P Savill reported that there had been a communication from CBC with the information that the residents from Four Oaks were going to appeal against CBC’s decision not to give them a Certificate of Lawfulness.  An Inspector had been appointed and there would be a local public enquiry.
e.  Parish Assembly – P Savill reported that twelve people attended; main topics were the whistle boards, Four Oaks and the flood alleviation plan.  A Smith suggested the date for the assembly should be booked up earlier, maybe the same meeting as the precept.

f.  Village Hall Cricket Field – P Savill reported that she had written to H Taylor and the Solicitor. M Scott reported that H Taylor had spoken to the solicitor and had been given access to the documents.

21.  Accounts

P Savill reported the following payments into the account:

Allotment Rents
     £15.00
VAT reimbursements
£2,758.13

Authority was given for the following payments:

M D Landscapes  
£517.00


C Kochan

£473.75

The clerk explained that the books were with the internal auditor and had to be with the district auditor by the 12th July.  Councilors agreed that they could be signed and sent off between meetings.

22.  Village Sites

(i) Schedule of Repairs – P Savill reported that work was to start in August

(ii) War Memorial – P Savill to get a revised quote from Bakers of Danbury to replace all the crazy paving.

(iii) Protection of Grass Verges – Clerk had received one positive response

23.  Village Pond and Trees

(i) Pond  Ecologia were to put two inspection chambers into adjacent gardens for two years for monitoring purposes.

(ii) Trees T Boem reported that one of the cherry trees on the green in Maldon Road was dead and he would inform CBC.
24.  Whitesbridge

It was agreed to add the bridge to the list of Village Sites.  P Savill to contact Highways and enquire whether they have a budget.  It was agreed that the PC could also use some funds or add the bridge onto the precept list so work can be carried out.  Agenda Item July
25  Maldon Road Recreation Ground

(i)  Allotments – K Young reported that there were no problems.
(ii) Play Area – P Savill reported that there were no problems with the play area, but still a problem with one dog walker not picking up after its dog.  K Young to keep a look out.

26  Village Gateway Project

M Scott reported on his meeting with Tim and Helen Boem where he explained to Helen the concept of having gateways.  H Boem had agreed to look at the use of metal and high and low planting, she would produce something for the September meeting.  Agenda Item September
27 Planning

10/00753/FUL

Wells Farm, Ivy Barn Lane

No objections
Two Storey rear extension with single storey rear porch and projecting first floor gable.

Notification of a TPO – Land adjacent to Guestling.

28  Correspondence

a  Essex County Council/Highways - notification that the gaps in the central reservation on the A414 (Three Mile Hill) which have been closed since 25th August 2009 will remain closed

b  Essex County Council/Highways Tempory Speed Limit 26th & 27th June A 414 (Three Mile Hill)

c  Making The Links – May Edition - Clerk to pass onto T Boem

d  CBC Chelmsford Cycling Festival 19th June - posters for notice board.

e  Essex County Council amendments to the library service - poster for notice board and a mention in the newsletter

f  EALC County Update no77 - Clerk to pass onto J Currie

g  Certificate of membership for EALC - to go onto notice board in village hall.

h  Essex County Council Retail Survey - Clerk  had filled out and returned.
i  CBC Standards Conference Tuesday 6th July - no one able to attend

j  Parishes Event 14th July - P Savill to respond and attend

k  Mid Essex Area Forum 24th June - no one able to attend

29  Any Other Business

a  Police Update:  Kay Flemming asked people to be vigilant there were nuisance vehicles in Maldon Road and would be grateful for registration numbers so she can follow up.  There had been two burglaries during the month.  There had also been an incident of graffiti on the railway lines.

b.  Village Furniture:  M Scott is updating the street furniture booklet.  It was agreed that he include the plaques from The Tye, opposite the school and on the tree next to Yew Tree Cottage.  Also, the plaque from the bed on the corner of Maldon / Roman Road.  The wood behind the plaque at the Tye on the well was rotting.  M Scott to approach H Blurton to ask if he might repair it.  P Savill suggested an annual walk around to inspect the furniture.
c.  The Barns:  Clerk to contact planning concerning The Barns in Roman Road (Change of Use/Possible running of a business)

d.  Whitewebbs Cottage:  P Savill  to contact planning concerning enforcement notice on containers in Whitewebbs Cottage.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.56 p.m.

Next meeting Thursday 8th July 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
